
D R. JAMES F. FINDLAY, dean
of men, was elected president of the Na-
tional Association of Deans and Advisors
of Men at the annual meeting held in
Roanoke, Virginia . He presented a pa-
per on the functions of deans and advis-
ors of men, giving the results of a nation-
al survey .

Dean Findlay has received national at-
tention for his pioneer work in organiz-
ing non-fraternity men

•
students .

Several members of the faculty attended
the spring meeting of the Oklahoma
Academy of Science at the Cookson Hills
playgrounds in eastern Oklahoma . Dean
H. L. Dodge, Dr. Forrest E . Clements,
Dr . A. O. Weese, Dr. G. L. Cross and
Hugh Eley, instructor in geology, took
part in the meeting .

Ralph A. Beegle, professor of pharmacy,
was on the program of the conference of
Southwestern Sales Managers at Tulsa, re-
cently .

Dr. H. L. Chance, associate professor
of botany, has been appointed a research
scholar for the summer at the University
of Wisconsin .

Dr. A. C. Shead caused considerable
discussion in the newspapers when he
claimed to have found a simple cure for
his own type of meat allergy. His remedy
is a chemical one and he doesn't claim it
will work in the same way for other per-
sons .

Dr. Oliver E. Benson spoke recently
on "The New Map of Europe ." The oc-
casion was the annual banquet of the In-
ternational Relations Cl

•
ub .

Dr. W. B . Bizzell gave commencement
addresses in May at several high schools
and colleges . He was scheduled to speak
May 17 at Noble ; May 18, Idabel ; May
19, Perry ; May 21, John Tarleton Agricul-
tural and Mechanical College, Stephen-
ville, Texas ; May 26, Ardmore; May 31,
Denton, Texas .

The annual tea of the University Dames,
honoring visiting mothers on the campus
for Mothers' Day May 6 was held at the
home of Mrs. W. B. Bizzell . "The Uni-
versity Dames" started at Harvard Uni-
versity and has proved to be a useful or-
ganization wherever it has been instituted .
It is composed of the wives and mothers
of students living in a college town, as in
Norman .
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The annual Phi Beta Kappa dinner was
held May 8 . The address, "Today's Chal-
lenge to the Educated Man," was given
by George Fort Milton, Chattanooga, Ten-
nessee . Two students spoke also, Joseph
Hanks, junior, Purcell ; and Francis Car-
riker, senior, Norman . Fayette Copeland,
president of the fraternit

•
y, presided .

The faculty club teas on Thursday af-
ternoons have been notable partly because
of the spring flowers . June roses and yel-
low irises were used May 4 . Mrs. E. D .
Meacham, Mrs. R. J. Dangerficld, Mrs .
Marius J. Lindloff, Mrs . Cecil T. Lang-
ford, Mrs. Robert Field and Miss Mar-
garet B . Stephenson were the hostesses .
Mrs . M. L. Wardell was general chair-
man of the faculty teas for the first se-
mester of this year . Mrs. S. R. Hadsell
was general chairman for the second se-
mester .

The College of Engineering will have
more calls for engineers in June than it
can supply, Dean W . H. Carson says .

The University Band had a special
guest at its banquet Sunday, May 7, Mrs .
Sarah Bizzell, mother of President Bizzell .
William R. Wehrend, director of the band
for ten years, was also honored . This
program was a part of the week's Mothers'
Day observances .

Dr. Loyd E. Harris, professor of chem-
istry, is first vice-president of the Norman
Lions Club. Dr. J . H . Marshburn, profes-
sor of English, is the

•
retiring president .

The Journal of Higher Education has
accepted an article on "The University
and Its Press Relations" by Stewart Har-
ral, assistant professor•

of journalism .

Miss Catherine Holman, instructor in
English, was written up in the Oklahoma
Daily recently. The article said her favor-
ite hobby is talking .

Dean James F . Find-
lay of O. U. is new
head of the national
association of deans
and advisors of men .

Dr. H. L. Dodge has an article in the
current issue of School and Society, on
college teachers and teaching .

More than a hundred friends and as-
sociates of A. R. Ramey, associate pro-
fessor of English, m.°t in the Woodruff
Room of the Union to pay honor to the
professor, who has completed his twenty-
fifth year of teaching in the University .
Professor L. N. Morgan presided; Pro-
fessor T. H. Brewer presented an oil por-
trait of Professor Ramey to the Univer-
sity. Dean S. W. Reaves responded. The
portrait was painted by John O'Neil, in-
structor in art . Dr. Oscar Reinmuth, of
the department of classical languages, was
the principal speaker . This was also the
annual dinner of the English Club .

A
A dinner honoring Dr. E . E . Dale, head

of the history department, for his twenty-
five years of service on the faculty was
planned later in May by his friends and
associates .

We are near the close of another busy
year . Evidences of the growth of the
University are on every hand . Several
young, active, well trained faculty mem-
bers are beginning to be well known over
the state. There has been a great am-
bition everywhere to publish and investi-
gate . The graduate school is growing in
size and in usefulness . There has been
a conference or convention of some kind
every week . This has brought many vis-
itors to the campus . The University is
serving the state .

The following members or former mem-
bers of the faculty have been presidents
of the Alumni Association :
L. W. Cole, professor of psychology,

1899 .
Roy Gittinger, professor of history, 1903-

1904 .
Dr. Roy P. Stoops, professor of anatomy,

1904-1905 .
G. H. Bucklin, professor of economics,

1905-1906 .
S. R. Hadsell, professor of English,

1908-1909 .
W. L. Kendell, instructor in Latin,

1910-1911 .
W. C. Erwin, professor of education,

1911-1912 .
Tom F. Carey, treasurer of the Univer-

sity, 1912-1913, 1928-1929 .
E. D. Meacham, professor of mathe-

matics, 1918-1919 .
H. V. L . Supper, professor of medicine,

1926-1927 .
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